April 14, 1927,

Ge M, Gest, Esq.,
Hotel Roosevelt,

%

New Orleans, ls.

Dear MNr, Gest,

I have carefully gone inte the matter of
your letter of March 20th relative to Tulane University
with Sir Arthur Currie, who h2es given the matter the
most sympathetic consideration, He recuests me to sssure
you that only lack of funds prevents 2 further consider-
ation of your propoeal, btut that this difficulty is, at
the present moment, insuperable. The time is particularly
unpropitious for extending the sctivities of the University
in the direction which you propose, and your suggestion of
interesting one of the banks here cannot be followed out
owing to the fact that this bank has recently made a con-
siderable appropriation to Cansdiasn universities and is on
the University list of names for the finanecial campaign to
be undertaken next year.

Neither the Principal nor I have the slightest
doubt as to the wvalue of the archaeolozical researches
being conducted by various universities. Both of us,
however, agree with many others that a repional distribution
of researches is eminently desirable and it seems fitting
that Tulane University should deal with M¥iddle American
Research, There is a strong feeling in Cenada that
Canadian universities should pay more attention to the
sub ject of Canadian archaeology, including the Horth
American Indian, ¥e have already progeessed definitely




